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Message from Mrs Ferguson 
 
Dear Parents and/or Guardians, 
 
This week we finish off the term by celebrating 
our childrenôs mid-year achievements. What a 
great way to end our first semester! It was 
wonderful to see and hear so many families 
discussing with their childôs teacher the learning 
that has taken place, the gains made, and the 
goals being set for the remainder of the year.  
 
All of childrenôs achievements should be 
celebrated, no matter how big or small they are. 
I hope that all families had the opportunity to 
read the school report together and then view 
and discuss their childôs learning portfolio, which 
was accessible through the SeeSaw App. As 
educators, we were very happy with each childôs 
growth and positive mindset to learning. 
 
As we come to the end of our first semester, and 
my first six months at St Elizabethôs, it is with 
great pride that I reflect on the amazing 
community we have. In my short time here I 
have learnt so much about our children, our 
families, our staff, our community, our traditions 
and am excited that now that I know our story 
and who we are as a community, we can begin 
to grow and improve in our learning and 
relationships with one another. The next six 
months I know will be just as exciting planning 
and implementing so many great learning 
opportunities and initiatives.  
 
LitSTEM with Nazareth College 
This year we are collaborating with Nazareth 
College in a LitSTEM (Literacy, Science, 
Technology, Engineering & Mathematics) 
collective where our focus will be on creating 
interactive garden spaces in our school to help 
with Student Wellbeing. 
 
We have been fortunate to receive a grant from 
Catholic Education Melbourne to help establish  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
this. Our aim is to create a permanent vegetable 
garden that will harvest produce for us to then 
cook nutritious food to serve to those in need in 
our community.  
 
Together with the Nazareth College students, 
we will investigate how to: 

- Create a vegetable garden 
- Grow and harvest produce 
- Learn about seedlings and the growing 

conditions they require 
- Prepare and cook healthy, nutritious food 
- Reach out to those in need in our 

community 
 
Over the holidays we will begin work creating 
our vegetable gardens, so next term we can 
begin growing our first harvest. Exciting times 
ahead! 
 
Uniform Shop  
It is with great excitement that I announce that A 
Plus Schoolwear, who have taken over our 
uniform shop, will commence trading as of Term 
3. This change in supplier has little impact to our 
families, but financially a big saving to our 
school. This change has also enabled one of our 
parents, Maria Callas, to be employed by A Plus 
Schoolwear to manage the shop. 
 
The uniform shop will still be onsite and open 
Tuesday and Friday mornings 8.45am-
9.15am. Parents will still be able to place orders 
at the school office, where they will be 
processed, packed and delivered on one of the 
two days.  
 
Cash, Eftpos and credit card (VISA or 
Mastercard) will still be the methods of payment. 
 
A few of our items have had a price increase of 
approximately $1. This is fantastic news, as 
there has not been a price increase for quite a 
few years. 
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During this changeover process and parent 
feedback, a few items are no longer available 
from the uniform shop. These items are the art 
smock, canvas library bag and blue socks. 
 
As a school, we have decided to change our 
sock colour and style to white ankle length 
socks. This will enable our families to purchase 
them from local retailers at an affordable price. 
This will begin as of Term 3. 
 
The white socks are not to be fashion socks with 
visible logos or ñno showò socks. The two styles 
of white socks that are permitted are ñturn overò 
ankle length socks or crew socks. These are the 
only two acceptable styles. 
 
We are aware that some families this year have 
already purchased blue socks and we do not 
expect families to purchase the new white socks 
immediately. We will have a 12-month 
changeover period, where families can make the 
transition from blue to white socks. 
 
This is a great time for our community and will 
benefit us all. If you have any questions please 
do not hesitate to ask Lisa at the office or Maria 
at the uniform shop. 
 
Thank you for your understanding and 
cooperation. 
 
Wishing everyone a relaxing and safe holiday, 
where hopefully we can all refresh and recharge 
our batteries for Term 3. 
 
Happy holidays from Mrs Ferguson! 
principal@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au 

 
Message from Mrs Walker 
 

Eucharist Activity Day 

Our Year Three 
students enjoyed 
the day they spent 
with the Nazareth 
students learning 

about the meaning of the Eucharist.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many thanks to Nazareth College, Sue Hatley-
Smith and Filomena S for running such an 
amazing day. 

Back to Basics 

A very big thank 
you to everyone 
who so willingly 
contributed to 
the drive for 
winter clothes 
and blankets.   

Many thanks to 
Filomena and 

her family for delivering them just in time to help 
the people who need it most.  The organisation 
we helped is called óBack 2 Basicsô and they are 
local run charity founded in the suburbs of Narre 
Warren. 

Feast of the Sacred Heart 

We will celebrate Mass for this Feast on Friday 
28th June at 9:15.  Please join us if you can. 

According to the Gospel of John (19:33), when 
Jesus was dying on the cross "one of the 
soldiers pierced his side with a spear, and at 
once there came out blood and water."  The 
celebration of the Sacred Heart is associated 
with the physical wound (and the associated 
sacrifice), the "mystery" of both blood and water 
pouring from Christ's chest, and the devotion 
God asks from humankind. 

Many thanks to the families 
who have donated tin/packet 
food items and long life milk 
and drinks. 

All donated goods will be 
collected on Friday by the St. 

mailto:principal@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au
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Vincent de Paul society and delivered to families 
in the local area. 

Finally I wish every one of you a happy holiday 
and time spent with family and friends. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone on 
Wednesday 17th July for an exciting term. 

God bless 

 

Message from Ms Koutroumanis 
 
Seesaw  
Last week parents received studentsô mid-
semester reports with students sharing their 
learning so far through Seesaw. This was the 
first time teachers and students used the 
Application to showcase our students learning 
through an online portfolio. We will continue to 
use Seesaw throughout the year to display and 
our students work and share their learning with 
our parent community.  
 
PMI 
Last week PMI held a keyboard concert in the 
Level 3 Link to highlight all the hard work and 
great learning our students have completed so 
far this year. Students performed in groups and 
as solo artists to their families and friends. It was 
great to see so many parents and families join 
us in celebrating our student's love of music!  

 
 
3/4 Arcade Games  
Last Thursday our Year 3/4 students highlighted 
all the wonderful learning they have been doing 
in Science through their creations of arcade 
games! It was amazing to see so many parents 
and friends join us for such a great day of fun 
and games!  

Congratulations to the students and teachers 
who worked very hard for such a wonderful day 
and in raising a total of $244 for our sister 
school Matutinao in the Philippines!  
 

Message from Mr Andrew 

After School Gymnastics 
 

Our After School Gymnastics program was a big 
hit with over 25 students tumbling, jumping, 
balancing and flexing each Tuesday afternoon.  
We were able to borrow a few pieces of 
equipment from Knox Gymnastics to ensure we 
had all the right gear to run a fun and educative 
program. 
 
However, our best asset wasn't the equipment.  
The best thing that made the program such a 
hit, was the help of the parents.  Parents were 
placed on each station giving little technique tips 
and challenges to ensure the children were on 
task an attempting actions that were within their 
abilities.  The support they gave was awesome. 
 
To the parents who helped out at stations, or 
simply kept bringing the kids every Tuesday 
afternoon, I say a very big THANK YOU! 
 
I would like to say a big THANK YOU to  Maddie 
and Lilian Kleinman who were fantastic in 
helping out each session.  They were selfless in 
donating their time and support and both made 
the program so much better than it could have 
been.   
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Help! 
 

All our Earn and Learn stickers need to be in 
and counted on Wednesday 17th July as that 
is the very last day we are able to submit our 
total. 
 
If you are saving the stickers at home, please 
send them into the school either tomorrow or our 
first day back. 
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Our aim is to collect 16000 stickers, so far we 
have counted just over half that. 
 
Thank you. 

Message from our 3/ 4ôs  
The teachers and students of Year 3/4 would 
like to thank everyone for coming to play our 
Arcade games last week, students, parents and 
grandparents! We had a great time showing 
you, and explaining our games to everyone. We 
would also like to thank everyone for their 
generosity because we raised $244.35 for 
Matutinao. 
 
Opening boxes sent by us. 

Are you looking for things to do over the 
holidays? 
 
Did you know that there are a lot of things you 
can do in and around Melbourne. For example, 
 
St Kilda Penguins, there is a tiny colony of 
penguins which can be seen after sunset. At the 
end of the St Kilda pier you can see the 
penguins hiding in the rocks, you can also see 
them in the water and walking across the paths.  
You are asked not to get to close to them. 
 
Have you been to the Royal Botanic Gardens?  
Take a picnic lunch and have a wander around.   
 
If you're a Victorian with a health care card or 
pensioner, you may not know that you can visit 
Melbourne Museum and Scienceworks for free. 
Children also are able to come here for free, 
which makes this a really fantastic budget-
friendly choice for families. At Melbourne 
Museum, you can learn about Australian and 
Indigenous history, visit the dinosaurs, and for 
children, the Pauline Gandel Children's Gallery 
is not one to be missed. A huge indoor and 
outdoor play activity for children the Ian Potter 
Gallery is one of the best free playgrounds and 
activities for children in the state. At 
Scienceworks, there is usually a different event 
and display on every few months, but they have 
staples such as your chance to race Cathy 
Freeman or the busy kids play space upstairs. 
IMAX and the extra options at Scienceworks 
such as the planetarium and light show do incur 
a fee. 
 
The National Gallery of Victoria is a haven for 
those that like to admire artwork from local and 
international artists. They like to have events 
here too, and they can range from free to paid. 
Entry into most of NGV is free, however, from 
time to time they will have paid exhibitions. They 
also host free activities for children, and all of 
the displays are admirable.  
 
Check out the ñ100 Free activities for families 
and kids in Melbourneò blog. 
 
 
 
 

https://www.melbourneplaygrounds.com.au/100-free-activities-for-families-and-kids-in-melbourne#.XRKrPOszaUk
https://www.melbourneplaygrounds.com.au/100-free-activities-for-families-and-kids-in-melbourne#.XRKrPOszaUk
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School Banking Program 
 
A great way to encourage your child to save 
 
Our school participates in the Commonwealth Bank School Banking Program.  All you need to do is 

open a Youthsaver Account. Our banking day at school is Tuesday.  

There are three easy ways to get one: 
 

¶ Apply online at commbank.com.au/schoolbanking 
¶ Log onto your CommBank app (if you already bank with CommBank), from the menu, select Products 

and offers, then bank accounts, and Student and Youth accounts. Scroll down to Kids and tap ñOpen 
accountò 

¶ Visit any CommBank branch. 
 

You will need personal identification for 
you and your child, you can use birth 
certificate, passport, and driverôs licence 
or citizenship certificate. 
 
Then your child will receive a Dollarmites 
deposit wallet to use for School Banking 
deposits once the account is opened. 
 
The Youthsaver account is a savings 
account with no monthly fees and a 
competitive bonus interest rate when at 
least one deposit (excluding interest and 
bank initiated transactions) and no 
withdrawals are made each calendar 
month on balances up to $50,000. 
 
This is also open to Grandparents, 
Aunts, and Uncles etc 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 3 
To encourage your child to keep saving regularly, they can redeem a reward every 
time they make 10 deposits with school banking. 
The Term 3 new rewards:~ 
 

¶ Arctic Owl Fluffy Keyring  

¶ Scratch Art Cards 

https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/accounts/savings-accounts/youthsaver.html?ei=Get-started-col3_youthsaver
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